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September 12, 2012
To:
Sociology faculty, staff, graduate students

From:
Stewart E. Tolnay

Re:
The use of human subjects in research

To protect the rights, well-being, and privacy of people who serve as research subjects, and to protect the researcher and the University, the University has established policies for the review of research involving human subjects.  There are three categories or types of research involving human subjects:  Exempt Research, Minimal Risk Research, and More than Minimal Risk Research. 
All research involving human subjects—whether obtained directly or through records or other data—requires some level of human subjects review and approval.  This is true for funded and unfunded research and includes research being conducted for a Master’s thesis or PhD dissertation or research being conducted for a conference or for a paper you are preparing to submit to a journal.

As noted above, one category of research is classified as Exempt Research.  Exempt Research often involves secondary data analysis or the use of publicly available data.  A Certificate of Exemption must be completed and submitted to the Department for approval.  While the Department reviews and signs Certificates of Exemption, the Human Subjects Division also reviews Certificates of Exemption and approves them on behalf of the University.

A second category of research is Minimal Risk, which is research that can be reviewed by a subcommittee of the assigned IRB Committee.  Minimal Risk Research has minimal or non-existent contact with human subjects, and could be considered to be a level of risk slightly higher than what a person would expect to encounter in everyday life.  Minimal Risk Research typically can be reviewed faster than research that is More than Minimal Risk.

The final category of research is More than Minimal Risk research.  This is all research that does not meet the criteria for an exemption and involves more than minimal risk to subjects.  Research that falls into this category requires review by the full IRB Committee.

Department policy is that all Human Subjects Applications and Certificates of Exemption are submitted to the Main Office for review and signature.  Jerry Herting and I sign applications and Certificates of Exemption.

Other issues to be aware of are informed consent, modifications (for adding budget sources or changing study procedures), renewals and annual status reports, adverse event reporting, and HIPAA (if you will be accessing or creating protected health information).

You can find some general information on the use of human subjects in research and links to more extensive information on the Department’s website at http://www.soc.washington.edu/resources/human_subjects.htm or on the Human Subjects Division website http://www.washington.edu/research/hsd/.
Our department needs to strive for complete compliance with the requirements for human subjects review.  If you are in doubt about whether your research involves human subjects, and therefore requires review, it is safer to assume that it does.  The Human Subjects Division is becoming increasingly concerned about non-compliance, and the consequences can be very serious. 
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